MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 18th FEBRUARY 2013 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P. Acca (Chairman)
	R. Eastley

	
	
	D. Atkins
	,

	
	
	J. Bailey
	R. Longhurst

	
	
	Mrs D. Beatty
	Mrs T Scott

	
	
	C Carter
	


Apologies: Cllr A. Garratt and The Clerk
Also Present: Cllr Ingham and 20 members of the Public.
	
	PUBLIC SESSION
Lt Col and Mrs Truell congratulated the Parish Council on its performance at the Village Show and responded in their own rhyme.
Mrs Cornish reported that a cyclist leaving the Exe Estuary Trail had not looked in either direction and nearly collided with her husband.

It was AGREED that DCC should be asked to install a suitable frame and gate so that cyclists have to dismount.

Mr Mildenhall reported that the School travel plan was mentioned in the application for a new building but related to 2006.  

Mr Stewart reported on work by the Environment Agency and levelling of gravel.

There was a fear that 500 houses could be built in and around Lympstone due to the failings of EDDC and these could be used to house eastern European immigrants

An item to discuss the cobbles and the need for a pavement opposite Lympstone Nurseries should have been included on the agenda.  It was AGREED that this would be included on the agenda for the next meeting.



	231
	Declarations of Interest

Cllr Eastley declared an interest as a member of the Lympstone Landowners Association.
Cllr Mrs Scott declared an interest in the planning application for Lympstone Primary School.



	232
	Minutes 
RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 4th February 2013 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	233
	Planning Applications
12/2296/FUL Construction of detached single storey dwelling in rear garden, and boundary wall at Higher Orchard, Burgmanns Hill.   SUPPORT. This site achieves a high score on the Site Sustainability Assessment and is an ideal infill location. . 

DCC/3478/2013 Provision of new single storey building to provide additional classroom space, demolition of Church hall and renewal of temporary classrooms at Lympstone Primary School.  Mr Scott reported that he supported the application in general but had some reservations as the development could be regarded as over development of the site, there were noise implications and a boundary fence between his property and the application site was not shown.

The application was deferred to the next meeting as plans could not be displayed.
13/0093/FUL Construction of one detached dwelling and double garage and laying of access driveway from Longmeadow Road Land Off Longmeadow Road for Badger Homes.  The Parish Council still has concerns over the access/egress to the site and no provision has been made within the plan for water run-off. The Parish Council therefore objects to this development. Should EDDC decide to grant approval, it needs to be made quite clear within the granting of permission that it is for one house only and this restriction will be enforced in perpetuity.


	234
	Planning decisions
13/0050/TRE – Fell one Holm oak at Highcliffe, Sowden Lane.  There was concern that this tree was diseased.  Mr Tyrrell was to be requested to view the tree.
12/2639/FUL Retention of stables, tack room building for livery use and portacabin at Horseshoe Cottage, Hulham Road.  APPROVED

12/2698/LBC Internal alterations and replacement of door to garden with window and reuse of garden door to create lobby at Rose Cottage, Longmeadow Road.  APPROVED.


	235
	Other Planning issues

Cllr Longhurst reported receipt of letters from Mrs Rosemary Smith covering flooding, development at Exmouth Rugby Club, delays to the draft local plan and the lack of a 5-year land supply.  He would be responding along the lines that had been discussed at previous meetings.
A report by Cllr Atkins regarding proceedings at the meeting of EDDC Development Management Committee was received.  The Chairman had not allowed any non-committee members to speak.  Cllr Atkins would follow this up at the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  Cllr Ingham suggested that EDDC had let the electorate down very badly on planning matters.  

Cllr Longhurst reported on a meeting with Cllr Mark Williamson, Chairman of the EDDC DM Committee when the current range of planning issues was discussed.  EDDC did not consider themselves to be in a position to grant further applications for development at Cranbrook which would be one way to overcome the problem of the lack of a 5-year lands supply for housing. 
Cllr Williamson had not been able to clarify the detail of what constituted ‘high-quality’ development or ‘appropriate areas’ as mentioned in the report to DM Committee but he felt that unwelcome applications for development around Lympstone could be defended. However, it was possible that applications would go to appeal and Planning Inspectors views could not be anticipated.


	236
	Bus Services

The Council considered a message from Mrs A Tipping regarding the need for a bus service from the centre of the village to Exmouth Community College for school start and finish times.
Cllr Hughes had received a copy of the message and had responded.  He had offered to accompany Mrs Tipping to a meeting with the Officer who was responsible to school buses to see if a solution could be found.

RESOLVED: that a letter of support for this bus service be sent to DCC.



	237
	Heathfield Allotment Trust

In December 2012, one of the Trustees, Ron Gordon, had moved away from Lympstone. 

The Trustees recommended that Ben Ingham takes Ron Gordon's place.

RESOLVED: That the recommendation be supported and that Cllr Ben Ingham be nominated as a trustee of the Heathfield Allotments.


	238
	East Devon District Council Community Infrastructure Levy

EDDC was consulting on a Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule.  This sets out EDDC’s first thoughts regarding a Charging Schedule. CIL will be a charge levied on developments to help pay for new and improved infrastructure.  Representations made will inform the production of a Draft Charging Schedule, which will, in turn, be consulted on in late Spring/early Summer 2013. Any representations made at that second stage will accompany the Draft Charging Schedule to independent examination which is expected to take place later in 2013. CIL is expected to be adopted in 2014.
Comment was made that this would increase the cost of new houses which were already beyond the reach of young people.


	239
	Parishes Together Fund

Woodbury PC had suggested using some of this money to repair the tombs at Gulliford that are thought to be in a dangerous state.

RESOLVED: that the proposal be supported as a second priority after works to the entrance to Cliff Field.



	240
	The Exe Estuary :Managing our coastline into the future

The Environment Agency was consulting on future plans for managing tidal flood risk and coastal erosion around the Exe Estuary.   Part of the strategy was to allow coastal erosion to happen with minor preventative works in some areas.
Cllr Eastley had attended a consultation meeting and heard that there was no money available for works in this area.

Mr Mildenhall submitted his comments after the consultation meeting.  There would be no money for works to protect the wall at Sowden End, where erosion was already taking place and The Rag was also under threat.

The Harbour Board was to consider this at its meeting next week.

There was currently more concern at possible flooding associated with the Wotton Brook than from the River Exe.



	241
	Clerk’s Action Sheet
The following points were raised:

Flooding at Pretty Corner.  The letter had not been sent quickly enough.
The wrong bank signatory forms had been given to Cllr Carter.

Had a letter been sent to Mr Lupton regarding land for an extension to the Parish Cemetery?

Had a letter been sent to Diocesan Property Services regarding The Rectory?

Village signs to go on the agenda for the next meeting.
148 Launch of new car park – This to be arrange during the summer.

173 Planning conditions re Jackson Meadow.  Responses to be sent to Cllr Longhurst.

178 Traffic accidents.  The Police are to be requested to supply details of any incidents relating to cyclists or the Exe Estuary trail.

182 Toddler Play Area.  The Clerk to arrange a second quote to replace the Dolphin.

RESOLVED: That the Action List be considered further at the next meeting.



	242
	Business items

Affordable Housing.  Cllr Bailey reported that he and others would be meeting the Agent for the land to the West of Strawberry Hill at 2.00pm on Tuesday 26th February 2013 in the Youth Club.
Amenities Cllr Acca reported that the hedges in Candy’s Field would be cut as soon as weather allowed.  A quote was needed for replacing the Dolphin in the Toddler play area.

Communications Cllr Young had submitted his resignation as a Parish Councillor.  
RESOLVED: that an item be included on the next Agenda to nominate a new Champion for Communications.

Environment Cllr Eastley reported on matter relating to flood prevention.  The stump in the brook had been moved, the screen by the bridge was being reviewed.  The retaining wall between Chapel Road and the doctor’s surgery had some bulges and these should be reviewed by a structural engineer.
Twinning Cllr Acca would meet Mr Crisp to discuss future custody of twinning artefacts.

Youth Club Cllr Acca reported that Howden’s had been requested to donate a new kitchen.



	243
	Matters raised by other Councillors

Cllr Mrs Scott pointed out that there should have been an item on the agenda for the Best Kept Village competition.  It was AGREED that this would be included on the next agenda.
Cllr Bailey expressed disappointment at the lack of support for School Warning lights in the village.  Mrs Russell had given permission for lights to be erected on her property but others had not.



	244
	Report by County Councillor

A budget of £525K had been allocated for the new school building.

Additional funding had been allocated to the Parish Lengthsman Services.

The Exe Estuary Trail was nearly complete.  DCC Officers had been asked to look into intrusions into private property and extra car parking. 

Cllr Hughes would not be available for the next Meeting.

Cllr Eastley commented that gullies had still not been cleared at Pretty Corner despite requests some months ago.  He felt that a new policy was needed at DCC.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Hughes for his support for various works in the Village by DCC.




Chairman

